
Missouri Division of Cannabis Regulation 

Guidance Document – 1/31/2023 

Topics: Lab Testing  

Testing Licensees  
As of February 3, 2023, testing licensees originally certified as a medical marijuana testing facility shall 
be deemed “marijuana testing facilities” and will be certified to conduct testing activities with respect to 
all marijuana product, whether received from a medical or a comprehensive facility.   
 
DCR is aware of the Vitamin E Acetate requirement within 19 CSR 100-1.110(4)(F)2. A waiver from this 
requirement will be provided to testing licensees. 
 

Tagging Third Party Marijuana Product Acquired for Testing 

Beginning February 3, 2023, testing licensees will have the ability to tag marijuana product received 

from third parties, such as bud/flower received from home cultivators.  Per 19 CSR 100-1.130(1)(E) and 

(F), all marijuana product in a licensee’s facility must be traceable, at all times, in the statewide track 

and trace system. A Metrc Bulletin providing instruction on how receive and tag products from third 

parties will follow.  

 

 


